Letter of Agreement

Purchase of Blaine Wetland Credits

Background: The City Blaine hereinafter referred to as the City, has created a wetland bank to provide a funding source to manage the city’s parks, trails and open spaces. The City has wetland credits approved and available for sale and use at this time.

JSN Properties, hereinafter referred to as the Owner, plans to impact wetlands to develop property on Owner’s site at 10580 Naples St NE, Blaine MN 55449. An area of their site contains designated wetlands that will be impacted by the site development. It has been determined by the Rice Creek Watershed District that the wetland impacts are suitable for off-site mitigation. The Owners have asked if the City Wetland Bank would be able to sell and release the wetland credits that are necessary for the proposed project and to meet Rice Creek Watershed District permit requirements. The City has approved the sale of up to 2.19 acre of wetland credits at its September 21, 2020 meeting.
Agreement: Owner agrees to purchase and the City agrees to sell up to 2.19 acres of wetland credit from the City Wetland Bank at a value of $2.50 per square foot. The Owner also agrees to cover any of the City’s out of pocket costs for withdrawing the credits. 

The value of the actual wetland credit purchase is up to $238,491.00 plus the City’s out of pocket cost of withdrawal. Payment will need to be made prior to issuance of RCWD permit so that actual withdrawal can occur in a timely fashion.
The date of this Letter of Agreement is September ______, 2020.
________________________               ____________________________

JSN Properties, Owner                
   Tom Ryan, Mayor
____________________________                                                                   Michelle A. Wolfe, City Manager
